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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE
Steve Lapointe

I’m pleased to announce that the 2005 annual meet-
ing of the Florida Entomological Society will be
held July 24-27 at the Sanibel Harbour Resort and
Spa (http://www.sanibel-resort.com) in Fort Myers,
FL (see the announcement in this newsletter).  I
thank Teresa DuChene and Rudi Scheffrahn for
negotiating what I’m sure will be an excellent meet-
ing place while providing a beautiful and entertain-
ing locale for relaxing, enjoying the company of our
entomological peers, and taking advantage of the
many recreational opportunities available at the
hotel and in the Ft. Myers area.  Please do your part
to ensure a successful and productive meeting by
providing your input to the program chair, Rudi
Scheffrahn (rhsc@ufl.edu).  Rudi will be working
closely with our new Vice President, Geri Cashion
(geribugs@mindspring.com).  We welcome ideas
for symposium topics or workshops.

For those of you who have yet to meet her, Geri
Cashion is currently a technical consultant for
EcoSolutions, Inc. in Palm Harbor, FL, and con-
ducts contract research, training, and freelance con-
sulting in Florida and the southeast.  Her back-
ground includes landscape design, nursery produc-
tion, horticultural consulting, and most recently,
eastern turf and ornamental technical service and
development for FMC Specialty Products.  I look
forward to her contribution to the executive commit-
tee and welcome her to our ranks!

Join me in thanking the departing committee chairs
and members who have served the society in recent
years. Rob Meagher and Sue Legaspi (Fiscal Com-
mittee), Lois Wood (Newsletter), Greg Nuessly
(Student Activities), Jim Price (Education) and Norm
Leppla (Invasive Species) have all moved on from
their positions while continuing to be active in other
ways.

I’ve been successful in identifying some replace-
ments.  Marco Toapanta is the new and very active
chair of the Student Activities Committee.  Scott
Ferguson has agreed to chair the Membership Com-
mittee along with new committee member Mike
Rogers.  Cara Congdon is now in charge of the
newsletter, and I’m particularly grateful to her and
her committee members, Bill Overholt and Ron
Cave for undertaking this essential task.  Jim Cuda
has agreed to chair the Invasive Species committee
and I encourage you all to provide him with input as
he and his committee work to define how our society
can contribute to the problem of exotics in Florida
(see below).

In other areas, we are still in need of volunteers.  The
most pressing is to fill the Fiscal Committee, now
vacant.  A recent ruling by the Justice Department
makes it impossible for USDA, ARS employees to
hold outside positions that include fiscal responsi-
bilities.  Please consider if you would be able to help
the FES and contact me.  Another outstanding va-
cancy is the chair of the Education committee.
Outgoing chair Jim Price will continue to serve on
the committee and is committed to working with the
new chair to ensure the success of that committee’s
activities.

In light of the concerns I expressed in my last
column in this newsletter, I have resuscitated the
Long Range Planning Committee and given it the
charge of examining recent trends in membership
and financial status of the society, and proposing
appropriate changes (if any) to how we conduct our
business.  Howard Frank has graciously accepted
the chair of this committee, ably assisted by Norm
Leppla and Cara Congdon.  I encourage you all to
express your opinion and submit suggestions re-
garding how to best maintain this society and meet
the needs of our membership.
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Report from the Committee on Managing
InvasiveSpecies

As president of FES, Howard Frank had the vision
to establish the FES Committee on Managing Inva-
sive Species and set the stage for our Society to
become more involved in this critical issue.  Inva-
sive species are a devastating problem, not only for
agriculture but also in urban environments and natu-
ral areas.  FES members have considerable expertise
and want to help prevent and manage invasive
species in every pest situation.  The following syn-
opsis of the Committee’s 2004 report is the begin-
ning of this effort.

The committee is charged to determine what FES
can do to reduce the influx of invasive species.
Typically, pest exclusion programs have been reac-
tive.  However, recent growth in volume of trade
makes it increasingly difficult to exclude exotics at
our ports. Action must be taken to build stronger
partnerships among the stakeholders (exporters and
importers) and to employ more scientific resources
in combating invasive species.

The committee (Harold Denmark, Keith Griffith,
George O’Meara, Rudolf Scheffrahn, and Norm
Leppla, Chair) recently submitted its recommenda-
tions.  The following is an abbreviated list of the
committee’s suggested actions to be taken by the
FES.  The full report will be posted to the FES
website.

1. Publish a “new invasive species profile” in each
issue of the Florida Entomologist to augment
“pest alerts” produced primarily for agriculture
and urban pests.

2. Disseminate information on invasive species to
assist “first detectors” (e.g., growers, crop con-
sultants, extension agents, scientists, agricul-
tural inspectors).

3. Provide biological information to the regulatory
community on emerging invasive species, par-
ticularly new information resulting from
scientist’s trips in the U.S. and foreign countries.

4. Prepare a registry of FES members who are
willing to make independent recommendations
about dealing with invasive species issues, e.g.,
review action plans.

5. Maintain an up-to-date list of qualified special-
ists willing to rapidly identify specimens of
presumptive invasive species (in cooperation
with FDACS, Division of Plant Industry).

I thank the committee for its work to date to define
the problem and begin to formulate active and con-

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
MINUTES

*****************************************

crete responses to the problem for FES.  Please don’t
hesitate to provide input or feedback to the incoming
chair, Jim Cuda.

*****************************************
Edited minutes of the Executive Committee Meet-
ing, held October 14, 2004 at USDA-ARS, are as
follows:

Attendance - at site or by teleconference:
Geri Cashion, Cara Congdon, Teresa DuChene,
Howard Frank, David Hall, Bill Howard, Steve
Lapointe, Richard Mankin, Rob Meagher, Jim Na-
tion, Rudi Scheffrahn, Marco Toapanta.

Business Manager Report (Teresa DuChene):
Financial report is current through August 30, 2004:
Morgan Stanley $88,902.07, Bank of America
$11,585.27, for total assets of $100,487.34.

Teresa commended the symposium organizers for
all of their time and energy given to insure a success-
ful International Annual Meeting in Ft Lauderdale.
The overall attendance was lower then  expected
given the increase of symposia and the good loca-
tion.  While the financial picture is not the only
gauge we use to measure the success of a meeting, it
is one of our primary indicators.

Long Range Planning (Howard Frank):
Items of interest for the Committee would be mov-
ing the Society towards an electronic journal version
only, seasonal timing of the Annual Meeting, and
ways to increase membership.

Fiscal Committee (Rob Meagher):
The Committee voices the need to replace its mem-
bers.  Both Susie Legaspi and Committee Chair Rob
Meagher must resign from the Committee (see
President's Message on page 1).

Student Activities (Marco Toapanta):
The deadline for ESA travel grants was extended to
October 22.

Newsletter (Cara Congdon):
Cara is waiting on a few reports in order to get the
next issue out.  She made requests for stories and
information usually included in specific quarterly
issues.
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*****************************************

Before September 2004, locating information in the
Florida Entomologist journal was sometimes a com-
plicated process. If you knew which article you
needed, you could retrieve it directly from the table
of contents at the FlaEnt web site:
 (http://www.fcla.edu/FlaEnt/feissues.htm).   Oth-
erwise, articles published in 1994 or later could be
located by entering a word or phrase into a search
engine at the Florida Entomological Society website.
Articles published before 1994 could be searched
only through author, keyword, or title information.
Now, however, the entire collection can be searched
using a new search engine at the Florida Center for
Library Automation see:
h t t p : / / w w w . f c l a . e d u / F l a E n t /
f e _ a b o u t . h t m # f i n d . E n j o y !

There were a few “bugs” in the system initially, but
most of the identified ones have been corrected. If
you run across a problem in your searches, let us
know.

Richard Mankin
rmankin@nersp.nerdc.ufl.edu

SEARCHING THE FLORIDA
ENTOMOLOGIST

*****************************************

Nominating (Richard Mankin):
Sanford Porter and Nancy Epsky have agreed to
serve on the Committee.

Computer Resources (Richard Mankin):
The new Florida Entomologist search engine has
been operational for several weeks.  All 348 issues
can be searched from one location (the Textual
Collections page at the Florida Center for Library
Automation [FCLA]).  Readers can view this page
from either the Florida Entomologist home page
(http://www.fcla.edu/FlaEnt/) or the Florida Ento-
mological Society home page (http://flaentsoc.org).
Many, many thanks to the FCLA staff and to Tom
Walker for their diligent efforts over the last 12 years
to make this upgraded search engine possible!

There have been several recent additions and dele-
tions to the FES web pages.  The revised FES
guidelines approved at the Annual Meeting have
been posted on the Archives page.  We have re-
moved the links to the outdated database, and the
home page has been streamlined for a more “mod-
ern” look and feel.  There is a new set of directions
for using the Florida Entomologist search engine.

Visits to the FES web site have continued to increase
during the last quarter, despite the recent hurricanes.
Last week we had 2500 visits compared to 2000/
week at the same time last year, and 850/week in
2002.

Pioneer Lecture Award (David Hall):
The Committee will meet in the near future to decide
on a topic and lecturer for next year.  It is probably
time to return to the private sector with a topic
relevant to the theme of our meeting, our president,
or recent events.  We would appreciate ideas from
the Executive Committee.

Joe Funderburk has volunteered to ask Lawrence
Mound for the one manuscript missing from our
series. Norm Leppla will help edit the material for
publication.

It is important to remind the FES annual meeting
hotel staff to set-up the Pioneer Lecture student
lunch in a single rectangle to facilitate interaction
with the lecturer.  Sometimes the hotel staff has
individual tables and it is difficult for the lecturer to
get around to all of the students.  Interactions could
be increased further by asking the lecturer to change
seats between meal courses.

It is time to identify a new chairman for the Pioneer
Lecture committee to serve after the next annual
meeting.  We believe that Joe Funderburk will
accept the nomination and will verify this at our
upcoming meeting.  Howard Weems resigned from
the Committee.

Florida Entomologist (James Nation):  The latest
issue of Florida Entomologist is now out.  There was
a delay this issue because of the hurricanes.  The
December issue will be large with many Scientific
Notes.  Jorge Hendrichs, Head, Insect Pest Control
Section, International Atomic Energy Agency
(IAEA), Vienna, Austria, would like to have be-
tween 20-25 articles published in Florida Ento-
mologist.  Even though they will edit the articles, the
Editor believes that these articles still require much
work.  A suggestion to have IAEA pay an additional
fee of $40 per article was approved.
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The 2005 annual meeting of the Florida Entomo-
logical Society will be held July 24-27 at the Sanibel
Harbour Resort and Spa (http://www.sanibel-
resort.com) in Ft. Myers.  The resort overlooks
Sanibel Island at Punta Rassa where the
Caloosahatchee River meets the Gulf of Mexico.
The resort offers swimming, kayaking, catamaran
tours, a fitness center, tennis, and golfing nearby.
Guests can fish from the resort’s own fishing pier,
relax on the beach, or view dolphins from the resort’s
luxury yacht.  Situated on 85 acres of coastal scenery
and tropical landscapes, the Sanibel Harbour Resort
& Spa has been named among the “Top 10 Spa
Resorts in the U.S.” by CondeNast Traveler, and is
a multiple recipient of the AAA Four-Diamond
Award.  The resort offers a variety of dining at its six
restaurants.  The resort is completing upgraded
renovations as a result of the visit from Hurricane
Charley.  All 45,000 sq. ft. of meeting rooms are on
one level.  At a special rate of $104/night, FES is
truly lucky to snare such a top-notch venue for our
upcoming meeting.  The room registration deadline
is July 5, 2005.

88th ANNUAL MEETING OF THE
FLORIDA ENTOMOLOGICAL SOCIETY

*****************************************
STUDENT TRAVEL GRANT WINNERS

The following students were recently awarded a
travel grant from the Florida Entomological Society
to assist them with attending the 2004 Entomologi-
cal Society of America annual meeting in Salt Lake
City, Utah:  Matt Aubuchon, David Melius, Rebecca
Baldwin, Cara Congdon, Tobin Northfield, and
Kathryn Barbara.

Congratulations to all of you!

*****************************************

*****************************************

This newsletter is published irregularly between
issues of the Journal of the Society,The Florida
Entomologist.  It is intended for the publication of
subjects of interest to the members of the Florida
Entomological Society.  Articles, announcements,
awards and other news about FES members are
solicited from the membership and should be ad-
dressed to the co-editors Ron Cave, Cara Congdon,
or Bill Overholt.

Ron Cave, Indian River Research and Education
Center, University of Florida, 2199 South Rock

*****************************************

Road, Fort Pierce, FL 34945-3138.  Phone: (772)
468-3922 Ext.143,FAX:(772)468-3973Email:
RDCAVE@IFAS.UFL.EDU.

Cara Congdon, Entomology & Nematology Dept.,
P.O. Box 110620, University of Florida, Gainesville,
FL 32611-0620.  Phone: (352)-392-1901 Ext. 164,
F A X : ( 3 5 2 ) - 3 9 2 - 0 1 9 0 , E M A I L :
C1SQUIRREL@AOL.COM.

Bill Overholt, Indian River Research and Education
Center, University of Florida, 2199 South Rock
Road, Fort Pierce, FL 34945-3138.  Phone: (772)
468-3922 Ext. 143, FAX: (772) 468-3973, Email:
WAOVERHOLT@IFAS.UFL.EDU.
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Robert Meagher, Secretary,
FES

EXECUTIVE BOARD

President
Stephen L. Lapointe,
SLL13@cornell.edu

Past President
Richard Mankin,
rmankin@nersp.nerdc.ufl.edu

President-Elect
Rudolph H. Scheffrahn
University of Florida, Fort
Lauderdale Research and
Education Center
3205 College Avenue
Fort Lauderdale, FL  33314-
7799
954-577-6300
rhsc@ufl.edu

Vice President
Geri Cashion
2948 Landmark Way
Palm Harbor, FL  34684
727-787-3669
geribugs@mindspring.com

Secretary
Robert Meagher,
rmeagherjr@juno.com

Treasurer/Business Manager
Teresa DuChene
Florida Entomological Society
P. O. Box 1007
Lutz, FL 33548-1007
FES PHONE 813-903-9234
FES FAX 813-979-4908
flaentsoc@worldnet.att.net

Editor of the Florida Ento-
mologist
James L. Nation
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology
Department
Box 110620, Bldg. 970
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 146
jln@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Members-At-Large
Oscar Liburd
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology
Department
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 108
oeliburd@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Forrest W. Howard
University of Florida, Fort
Lauderdale Research and
Education Center
3205 College Ave.
Fort Lauderdale, FL  33314-
7799
954-577-6300
fwhoward@ufl.edu

Student Members
Kathryn Barbara
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology
Department
P. O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 164
kbarbara@ufl.edu

Cara Congdon
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology
Department
P. O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 342611-0620
352-392-1901
C1SQUIRREL@AOL.COM

STANDING COMMITTEES
Publications
James Nation – Chair
jln@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Associate Editors and Spanish
Abstracts
Arshad Ali,
Mid Florida Research and
Education Center, Sanford, FL

John L. Capinera,
Entomology and Nematology
Department, Gainesville, FL

Ronald Cherry,
Everglades Research and
Education Center, Belle Glade,
FL

Joseph E. Eger,
Dow AgroSciences, Tampa, FL

Nancy Epsky,
Subtropical Horticulture
Research Station, Miami, FL

J. Howard Frank,
Entomology and Nematology
Department, Gainesville, FL

Forrest W. Howard,
Ft. Lauderdale Research and
Education Center,
Ft. Lauderdale, FL

Norman C. Leppla,
Entomology and Nematology
Department, Gainesville, FL

Oscar Liburd,
Entomology and Nematology
Department, Gainesville, FL

Robert Vander Meer,
Ctr. for Medical, Agric. and
Veterinary Entomology,
Gainesville, FL

Spanish Abstracts:
Gregory A. Evans,
USDA, Beltsville, MD

Public Relations
Oscar Liburd – Chair
oeliburd@mail.ifas.ufl.edu
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Amanda Hodges
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology
Department
P. O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620

Program
Rudolph Scheffrahn – Chair
rhsc@ufl.edu

Local Arrangements
Geri Cashion – Chair
geribugs@mindspring.com

Membership
J. Scott Ferguson – Chair
7145 58th Avenue
Vero Beach, FL  32967
772-567-5218 ext. 119
scott.ferguson@syngenta.com

Jorge E. Peña
University of Florida, Tropical
Research and Education Center
18905 S.W. 280 St.
Homestead, FL  33031
305-246-7001 ext. 223
jepe@ifas.ufl.edu

Michael Rogers
University of Florida, Citrus Re-
search and Education Center
700 Experiment Station Rd.
Lake Alfred, FL  33850
863-956-1151 ext. 1224
mrogers@crec.ifas.ufl.edu

Honors and Awards
Ken Bloem – Chair
USDA-APHIS-PPQ-NBCI
Center for Biological Control
Florida A&M University
Room 308 Perry-Paige Bldg.
South
Tallahassee, FL 32307
850-412-7060
ksbloem@nettally.com

Nominating
Richard Mankin – Chair
rmankin@nersp.nerdc.ufl.edu

Nancy Epsky,
nepsky@saa.ars.usda.gov

Sanford Porter,
sporter@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu

Resolutions
Rita Duncan – Chair
University of Florida, Tropical
Research and Education Center
18905 SW 280th Street
Homestead, FL 33031-3314
305-246-6341
red@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Fiscal
William Overholt – Chair
University of Florida, Indian
River Research and Education
Center
2199 South Rock Rd.
Ft. Pierce, FL  34945
772-468-3922 ext. 143
waoverholt@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Eileen Buss
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology
Department
Box 110620, Bldg. 970
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 116
eabuss@ufl.edu

Student Activities
Marco A. Toapanta – Chair
Bayer CropScience
19046 Bruce B. Downs Blvd.,
PMB 221
Tampa, FL  33647
813-907-2938
marco.toapanta@bayercropscience.com

Wayne Hunter,
whunter@ushrl.ars.usda.gov

David Schuster
University of Florida, Gulf
Coast Research and Education
Center
5007 60th Street East
Bradenton, FL  34203-9511
941-751-7636 ext. 247
dschuster@ifas.ufl.edu

AD-HOC COMMITTEES

Newsletter
Cara Congdon – Editor
C1SQUIRREL@AOL.COM

Ron Cave – Co-editor
University of Florida, Indian
River Research and Education
Center
2199 South Rock Rd.
Ft. Pierce, FL  34945
772-468-3922 ext. 143
rdcave@ifas.ufl.edu

William Overholt – Co-editor
waoverholt@ifas.ufl.edu

Computer Resources
Richard Mankin – Chair
rmankin@nersp.nerdc.ufl.edu

Michael Hubbard
Florida A&M University,
Laboratory of Aquatic
Entomology
Tallahassee, FL 32307-4100
850-561-2216
mhubbard@famu.edu

Tom Walker
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology
Department
P. O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 125
tjw@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Sanford D. Porter,
sdporter@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu

Education
James F. Price
University of Florida, Gulf
Coast Research and Education
Center
5007 60th Street East
Bradenton, FL  34203-9511
941-751-7636 ext. 246
jprice@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Jeffrey Shapiro,
jshapiro@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu
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Pioneer Lecturer Award
David Hall – Chair
dhall@ushrl.ars.usda.gov

Harold Denmark
10930 N.W. 12th Place
Gainesville, FL 32606
352-332-1441
hdenmar@ibm.net

Joe Funderburk
University of Florida, North
Florida Research and Education
Center
30 Research Road
Quincy, FL 32351
850-875-7146
jef@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Norman Leppla
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology
Department
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville FL, 32611
352-392-1901 ext. 120
ncl@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

John Sivinski,
jsivinski@gainesville.usda.ufl.edu

Operating Guidelines and By-
Laws
J. Howard Frank
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology
Department
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville, FL 32611-0620
352-392-1901 ext. 128
jhf@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Managing Invasive Species
Jim Cuda – Chair
University of Florida
Entomology and Nematology
Department
P.O. Box 110620
Gainesville FL, 32611
352-392-1901 ext. 126
jcuda@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

NormanLeppla,
ncl@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Harold Denmark,
hdenmar@ibm.net

Keith H. Griffith
Crompton Uniroyal Chemical
Senior Product Development
Representative, Crop Protection
5211 Fawnway Ct.
Orlando, FL 32819-3823
keith_griffith@uniroyalchemical.com

George O'Meara
Florida Medical Entomology
Laboratory
200 9th Street S. E.
Vero Beach, FL 32962
gfo@ifas.ufl.edu

Connie Riherd, Assistant
Director
Division of Plant Industry
Florida Department of Agricul-
ture and Consumer Services
P. O. Box 147100
Gainesville, FL 32614-7100
riherdc@doacs.state.fl.us

Rudolf Scheffrahn,
rhsc@ufl.edu

Long Range Planning
J. Howard Frank – Chair
jhf@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Norman Leppla,
ncl@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Cara Congdon,
C1SQUIRREL@AOL.COM

Tom Walker,
tjw@mail.ifas.ufl.edu


